
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
TO ALL MEMBERS OF THE ONTARIO ENGLISH CATHOLIC TEACHERS’ ASSOCIATION 

 
PINK LISTING 

OF THE 
NIPISSING-PARRY SOUND CATHOLIC DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 

 
This applies to all Elementary Teaching Positions 

 
1. In accordance with the Handbook, Policies, Strikes, the Ontario English Catholic Teachers' 

Association is "Pink Listing" the Nipissing-Parry Sound Catholic District School Board, due to 
impasse with local bargaining under the School Boards Collective Bargaining Act, 2014. The 
Bargaining Team for the Nipissing elementary permanent teachers’ bargaining unit of the 
Ontario English Catholic Teachers' Association have been negotiating with the Nipissing-
Parry Sound Catholic District School Board but have been unable to conclude a collective 
agreement. 

 
2. As of Monday, January 10, 2022, OECTA is advising all members outside of the Nipissing 

elementary permanent teachers’ bargaining unit of the Ontario English Catholic Teachers' 
Association not to apply for or accept any permanent elementary teaching position or 
elementary position of added responsibility in the regular day school programs with the 
Nipissing-Parry Sound Catholic District School Board. 

 
3. Until a negotiated settlement is concluded, and this notice is rescinded, any OECTA member 

outside of the Nipissing elementary permanent teachers’ bargaining unit of the Ontario 
English Catholic Teachers' Association who applies for or accepts a permanent teaching 
position or position of added responsibility with the Nipissing-Parry Sound Catholic District 
School Board, while this notice is in effect, will be subject to the Discipline Procedure under 
OECTA By-Laws Section 2.189 - 2.252. 

 
 
 
 

____________________________                                  ____________________________ 
Barb Dobrowolski, President  David Church, General Secretary 
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